


4. The Democratic Republic of the Congo does not plan to seek access to the high 

seas through the above-mentioned agreement, to avoid encroaching on the 

maritime zones of the Republic of the Congo and the Republic of Gabon. 

However, it does plan to seek such access under article 83, paragraph 1, of the 

above-mentioned Convention. 

The Democratic Republic of the Congo has no objection to the request submitted by the 

Republic of Gabon on 10 April 2012 for the extension of its continental shelf beyond 200 

nautical miles. 

The Government of the Democratic Republic of the Congo requests the Secretary-

General to transmit the present communication to the Commission on the Limits of the 

Continental Shelf and to have it published in accordance with the internal procedures of the 

United Nations. 

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs, International Cooperation and the Francophonie of the 

Democratic Republic of the Congo thanks the Secretary-General for his prompt action and 

takes this opportunity to convey to him the renewed assurances of its highest consideration. 

Kinshasa, 30 August 2013 

To the United Nations Secretariat, New York 

 

 




